

PRR Club Committee Meeting Minutes 02/05/2024, 19:00-20:30

Online – Teams

In Attendance: Mark Crawford, Ronnie Glen, Richard Ward, Paige Brown, Elliot Collins, Alan Rigby, Mike Dales, Stewart Reid

Agenda:

1. Membership update
2. U18s
3. Recruitment
4. Coaching Update
5. Tuesday Club runs
6. TT outturn
7. BB Preparation
8. Mob Match
9. Internal Events
10. Dinner and AGM
11. Finances
12. Clothing Orders
13. Race Series
14. Welfare Update – Social Media
15. PRR Trophy Cabinet
16. AOB
17. MailChimp

1. Membership Update (Clive via Mark)

- a. 173 members: slightly younger intake which should pull average down.

2. U18s (Elliot/Mark) -

- a. 3 U18s now in the club. Occasional reminders with club members on giving lifts and being sensible as we head into racing season.
- b. Will need to send a call out to younger members nearer Mob Match time to get them entered.

~~3. Recruitment – Perth parkrun~~

- a. **ACTION** – Mark to reach out to Dougie to sort date for another parkrun takeover.
- b. Need to balance volunteers and runners so that we have different paces running throughout the pack.

4. Coaching (Richard) –

- a. Richard has renewed SA coaching membership, all in hand.
- b. All coaches (5: Fiona, Richard, Amy, Lorraine and Kev) all up to date with PVGs, licence and membership.
- c. Stuart Robertson almost there with assistant coach work.
- d. Lucy and Tessa just waiting for licence through the post.

- e. Once all admin work complete, will have 5 coaches and 3 coaching assistants.
- f. Coaching schedules for the next while all in place, just to be uploaded to the website.

5. Tuesdays

- a. Still going well with good numbers.
- b. A bit of difficulty in stabilising the pace groups, often just merges in to two groups.
- c. Room for improvement but good to see the numbers back up and seems to be catering for everyone who turns up.

6. Tay Ten

- a. Great success, good feedback from those running.
- b. Investment risks paid off and has brought in good profit for the club activities.
- c. Did unfortunately have high level of dropouts, possibly because too cheap so not much to lose by turning up. There may be possibility of increasing cost for next year but need to keep it affordable and attractive.
- d. Plastic bottles – race committee will need to review how we use them, cups not a favoured option. Need to weigh up the cost of better plastic bottle options vs footprint. Also need to ensure we use bins properly to help with recycling/waste. ACTION: Alan will speak to council regarding sourcing bins and removing waste.

7. Brig Bash

- a. Marshal positions and number to be reviewed to make it safer.

8. Mob Match

- a. Club has been approached by DRR to see if we would like a mob match with them. Not a hard no but not quite the right time. May struggle to pull together a team with the effort that goes into KRR vs PRR.

9. Internal Events

- a. Everything in the calendar covered, but the duathlon – possibility of it not going ahead this year.
- b. ACTION: Mark to reach out to a couple of people to see if they might be keen to take on the organisation of duathlon.

10. AGM and Dinner

- a. ACTION: Ronnie to organise booking venue for this. Will be 25th November. Preferably not the George.
- b. Dinner – Black Watch still an option but will need to review finance situation.

11. Finance Update

- a. OSCR report is underway.
- b. Club in good position, have just taken in entry fees from Brig Bash.

12. Clothing Orders (Stewart)

- a. Committee discussed at length Joma options sourced by Stewart – full sleeve training and competition tops. Decision was made to provide more choice to cater for everyone in the club, (size, style preference and affordability).
- b. Options will be available to order as and when, no need for minimum order.
- c. ACTION: Stewart will look to getting printed samples of items and get back in touch with Joma.
- d. Will need to check formatting of text prior to ordering.

13. Welfare Update

- a. Final changes being made to social media guidelines, to be released soon.

14. Race Series

- a. All going well, LLHM coming up next week with about 20 PRRs.

~~15. PRR Trophy Cabinet~~

~~16. AOB~~

17. MailChimp

- a. Will hopefully be a clothing update, potentially to line up with reminder of Brig Bash and volunteers needed.

Next Meeting: 08/07/24 – Mark to organise NICC booking.